MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
January 9, 2019, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility


ROLL CALL:	Chair Amy Hussel, Patty Wise, John McIntosh, Kyle Martin

ABSENT:	Terry Speral

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	Jay Moore, Jo Moore 

Minutes
Moved by Wise and seconded by Hussel to approve the December 12, 2018, regular Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
The December Financial Report was reviewed.  Revenues are a little behind estimates and expenses are on track.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Wise to approve the December Financial Report.  All in favor, motion carried.

The December Invoice Report was received, discussed and filed.  Staff reviewed payments made to AE Outdoor Power ($547.11 for Forestry bucket saw and oil), Iowa Department of Ag and Land Stewardship ($15 for Mike Cimprich pesticide applicator’s certificate renewal), Marion Chamber of Commerce ($500 for cost sharing of 7th Avenue planters), Outdoor Recreation Products ($1,824 for high-end memorial bench for Lowe Park), Rainbow Treecare Scientific Advancements ($3,366.72 for EAB insecticide), and Spohn Ranch Inc ($140,000 for skate park construction).  It was noted the title of the report says November Invoices, but is actually December Invoices as indicated by the G/L Date Range of the report.

Public Input
None.

Election of Officers
Nomination for Chair:  Hussel made a motion to nominate Martin as Chair.  McIntosh seconded.  Moved by Hussel and seconded by McIntosh to close nominations.  All in favor, motion carried.  Martin is Chair.

Nomination for Vice-Chair:  Wise made a motion to nominate Hussel as Vice-Chair.  McIntosh seconded.  Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to close nominations.  All in favor, motion carried.  Hussel is Vice-Chair.

Nomination for Secretary:  Hussel made a motion to nominate Wise as Secretary.  McIntosh seconded.  Moved by Hussel and seconded by McIntosh to close nominations.  All in favor, motion carried.  Wise is Secretary.

The newly elected officers assumed their roles for the remainder of the meeting.

Bike Fix-it Station Donations
The Cedar Rapids Area Association of Realtors (CRAAR) approached City Associate Planner Kesha Billings to sponsor two bike fix-it stations to be placed near trails in Marion.  Images of similar fix-it stations were reviewed along with the wording and logo to designate the donation.  Possible placement locations were discussed.  McIntosh asked about future upkeep and maintenance of the fix-it stations.  Carolan said the two already in the City have not required any maintenance and have been used a lot.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Hussel to accept the donation of two bike fix-it stations from CRAAR to be placed near Waldo’s Rock Park and the Lindale Trail west trail entrance.  All in favor, motion carried.

Parks & Recreation Voucher Donations
[bookmark: _GoBack]Staff asked the City Attorney to provide a legal opinion of providing voucher donations.  Legal states the biggest issue is whether the donation would constitute a conversion of public funds or resources into a private gift or benefit.  They also stated a policy should be created if the board decides to continue providing voucher donations to avoid the risk of a discrimination claim.  Staff is recommending discontinuing the practice of providing the voucher donations.  No action taken.  The item will be put on next month’s agenda for further discussion.

A donation request was received from St. Joseph Shamrock Committee for their Shamrock event on March 9.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Hussel to deny the donation request from St. Joseph Shamrock Committee.  All in favor, motion carried.

Lowe Tournament Fees
Staff recently reviewed the Lowe Park Ball Diamond rental fees, which were last changed in 2015 to $1,100 per weekend.  Cedar Rapids raised their weekend rates last year to $1,300.  Staff is recommending raising the weekend rental rate from $1,100 to $1,300 and keeping all other fees the same.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Hussel to increase the Lowe Park Ball Diamond weekend rental rate from $1,100 to $1,300 effective for the 2019 season.  All in favor, motion carried.

FY 2019-20 Operating Budget Overview
Staff requested the FY 2019-20 budget overview be deferred to the next meeting.

Receive and File
None.

Other Action or Discussion Items
None.

Staff Reports
The department staff report was presented.  Carolan provided an update on the YMCA project.  The Y has presented two funding option requests to the City Council which have both been voted down.  The Council asked for a memorandum of understanding to be drafted.  The Y continues to pursue funding from other sources.  

Carolan noted the front cover of the new department brochure has a photo of a child playing on the dome climber in Thomas Park.  In 2018, the board approved its removal and replacement with a climbing wall.  Carolan said following the meeting, he watched the activity on the dome climber.  He noticed how children were drawn to the equipment and a tremendous amount of social interaction was taking place, so the removal did not happen.  

Martin left the meeting at 4:42.

The 53 applications for the Deputy Director position were reviewed.  There will be 7 interview offers, and 6 applications on the B list.  

With seasonal employee Drew Mollenhauer transferring to the Public Services for a full-time position, the department will be filling the permanent part-time opening.  Kristin Wheatley-Willimack will be starting in early February to manage the horticulture needs of the parks.

Martin returned to the meeting at 4:48.

Board Discussion Time
[bookmark: _Hlk536082126]Martin stated at a recent “It’s the Little Things” Imaginext meeting, community fireworks were discussed to be held on July 3.  Preliminary plans include a band and food vendors to be held at Lowe Park.  Martin asked if the park fees could be waived for the event.  Carolan replied the fees could be waived as this would be benefitting the community and organized by the City.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:57 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 13, 2019, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 





						_______________________________							            Patty Wise, Secretary


